WHITTLESFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT THE MEMORIAL HALL ON TUESDAY 10TH OCTOBER 2017.
MINUTES

PRESENT
Arthur Greaves – Chairman
Tim Teversham – Vice Chairman
Pam Freeman
Ken Winterbottom
Martin Livermore
Jan Holmes
Jude Townley
Eleanor Norman
Kirsty Davis
Peter Topping
Marie Swann – Parish Clerk and 12 members of the public were present.
ITEM 1. APLOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor Will Thomas sent his apologies.
ITEM 2. DECLARATION IN ANY AGENDA ITEM
None
ITEM 3. SIGNING OF THE MINUTES
The minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 12th September 2017 were signed by the chairman as a true record.
ITEM 4. MATTERS ARISING
Parish clerk looked in to the funding awarded to the parish council for the upkeep of the Maynards open space to see if we could use any of this as a contribution towards the new play equipment on the Lawn.
Clerk has located the monies which is currently held in an investment account, and it was agreed that this would be discussed further at the pc’s annual finance meeting in November.
The Deed of Dedication (The legal lease for the Lawn Trust) is at its final stage of completion. We have received the forms to make the amendment with Land Registry, and we have notified the Lawn Trust Trustees of this.
The renewal of the lease for the sub station on the lawn was received, however Councillor Ken Winterbottom was not certain that it was correct, so clerk will take this up with them before we sign the lease.
The Parish Council’s insurance was due for renewal and chairman accepted the renewal quote of £694.72. This was therefore renewed on 1st October.
The Clerk has been working with Parish Council websites to update Whittleweb, this should be ready to go live within the next month.
Revised drawings for highways improvements for Duxford Road were received from highways engineer Josh Rutherford, there were no objections received for the lowering of the speed limit on Duxford Rd from 40mph to 30mph. Work should begin soon.
ITEM 5. OPEN FORUM
No items were received for open forum.

ITEM 6. BRIEF PRESENTATION OF A PROPOSED PLANNING APPLICATION FOR THE WALLED GARDEN CHURCH LANE
Simon Sommerville-Large and Adrian Small from Laragh homes and Cowper Griffith Architects came to give us a brief presentation for a possible development at the walled garden in Church Lane. Revised plans were shown for properties within the walled garden and they expect to submit a formal planning application within the next 2 months. The parish council made no comments on this until such time that a formal application is received.
ITEM 7. BRIEF PRESENTATION FROM TIM STONE REGARDING HISTON & IMPINGTON’S PLAN POLICY
Tim Stone  briefed us on certain areas of the village that needed attention, and asked if the parish council would contribute to a Master Local Plan. The parish council would need more information and will discuss it at a later date.
ITEM 8. CHANGE OF BANK ACCOUNT FROM SANTANDER TO BARCLAYS AND TO INTRODUCE SOME PETTY CASH
Since the departure of our previous clerk in May 2017. The Parish Council has had lots of problems with Santander, from trying to change the operator details, changing the address to where statements are sent and removing old signatories of the account and it was therefore agreed by all councillors present to transfer our accounts to the local branch of Barclays at Great Shelford.
Chairman, Clerk and Councillor Winterbottom will visit Barclays and sign the necessary documents for the transfer.
The Chairman requested full approval for the Clerk to have some Petty Cash, given the issues we are having at present with the Santander, and very limited access to parish funds, often the clerk or contractor requires funds to purchase items, but it was felt that the clerk should not have to use her own personal finances and wait to be refunded at the next pc meeting, therefore it was felt necessary to have petty cash funds available at all times. It was agreed by all councillors present to award the clerk £500 petty cash.
ITEM 9. WAR MEMORIAL GARDEN / PLANTING
The Chairman and Clerk had previously laid out a proposal to uplift the area around the war memorial. It was felt that the area was looking very uncared for, and the parish council has an underline duty to keep the memorial looking good. The hedge will have its second cut on 13th October, this will be drastic, and possibly look quite bare, but it has to be done to save the hedge. The hedge will be cut back to the boundary wall and all the old gravel will be removed and a weed membrane put in place and new gravel on top. It was also agreed for some wooden planters to be placed around the memorial and once filled with soil, they would have some spring bulbs planted and topped with some winter flowering plants to give it some colour over the winter months whilst waiting for the hedge to show new signs of growth in the spring.
Both neighbours at number 1 & 2 Church Lane have be notified with a hand delivered letter from the clerk.
ITEM 10. UPDATE ON FOOTPATH REPAIRS
 After much discussion at Septembers meeting regarding the state of several footpaths in the village. The Chairman and Clerk met with Highways Engineer Peter Taylor at Mill Lane, to discuss repais needed to this widely used route to school footpath. Peter Taylor agreed that it was in need of repair and it was agreed this would be funded by the county council. We then moved on to North Road to show him the stretch of path from the North Road gates up to Radeguns. The encroaching ivy on this path is an annual problem and needs addressing. The footpath is very narrow and is in desperate need of repair. Peter Taylor agreed that the county would be happy to share the cost of the repairs to this path with the parish council.
We also discussed the other stretch of path on North Rd from the spicers farm entrance along past the village sign and up to the North Rd gates at the start of the Baulks footpath. Again this path has become very narrow and is need of the grass verge cutting back to allow more width on the path. Peter Taylor agreed that this would help to give more width and would look in to what funds he could help with this. However at Septembers meeting it was agreed to obtain quotes for this work on the North Rd path and quotes received are all below £500, Clerk is therefore waiting for chairmans agreement to go ahead with this and for confirmation from Peter Taylor to see if he can offer any help, and if he can …. We will opt for help with the Hill Farm Road footpath which would benefit the parish more. Perhaps even contact Cambridge Assessment to see if they might be in a position to help with a contribution towards the Hill Farm Road footpath. This would make more sense if we sought help and finance over this path and funded the North Road one ourselves as the North Road path is a very straight forward job.
ITEM 11. HIGHWAYS LHI BID FOR 2017/18
Great discussion took place at Septembers meeting and each councillor sent the clerk their 3 priorities of the areas that was in need for improvement, together with great feedback from social media. The parish council narrowed the suggestions down to the most popular …. Which were :
1) Footway and Cycle path along the Shelford road.
2) To slow down the traffic entering the village at North Rd from Shelford Rd.
3) Speed reduction and footpath repair on Hill Farm Road.
4) Second Zebra Crossing on Duxford Road.
5) To Continue with traffic calming on Duxford Road down to the junction of Mill Lane.

After lengthy discussion it was agreed by all councillors present to try and reduce the speed from incoming traffic from the Shelford Road into North Road, starting at the approach to the Middlemoor Triangle which is a blind bend in itself. To reduce the speed along past the Bees in the Wall and along past the village sign, this stretch of road is used widely by many, we have far more families at the North end of the village than we have ever had before. It is therefore hoped that by trying to slow the traffic down on the approach to North Rd, by the time the traffic reaches the Tickell Arms and the Guildhall corner it will be going far slower than before.
Clerk will submit this application to highways as this years bid.
ITEM 12. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Very few applications received this month.
117 Duxford Road – No objections.
Beech Tree Lane – No objections.
3 Bar Lane Cottages – No objections.
Councillor Peter Topping to chase up an application sent by the county council with reference to William Westley School.
ITEM 13. COUNTY & DISTRICT REPORT
Councillor Peter Topping to chair a follow on meeting at the URC on Wednesday 11th October with regards to the 7A bus. This is a meeting for representatives from various organisations to discuss possible routes and funding available.
Councillor Topping told us of a community award, and wondered if we could nominate someone from our village who has done something remarkable. It was agreed that the Vice Chairmans suggestion of Andy Floate was someone that we would like to put forward for this. 

ITEM 14. ACCOUNTS 
ACCOUNTS – 13TH SEPTEMBER – 10TH OCTOBER 2017

ACCOUNTS TO PAY
Rob Foden (Maynards) – Standing Order                               £125
Rob Foden (Cemetery) – Standing Order                                £120
Cary Boyce (Allotments) – Standing Order                             £120
CHEQUES RELEASED
Marie Swann (Clerks work from home allowance)                  £53.50
Marie Swann (Clerks expenses - 
Printer Ink cartridges, stationary and stamps)                         £97.10
Jo Denny (Salary for September – 37.5 hours)                       £376.86
Plus holiday entitlement.
Jo Denny – HMRC/PAYE                                                                £43.40
[bookmark: _GoBack]Jo Denny – Fixed Allowance                                                         £16.05
Jo Denny – Expenses                                                                      £22.48
Ashley Arbon – Reimbursement of maps purchased               £50.40
Parish Church Room Hire (Neighbourhood plan)                     £15.00
Kirsty Davis (Travel Expenses – (Training Course)                    £46.80
Eleanor Norman (Travel Expenses – Training Course)             £23.40
Zurich – Parish Council Insurance Renewal                              £694.72
The Village Gardeners (Maynards verge clear up)                 £200.00
Lewis Tree Surgery (Moorfield Rd)                                            £400.00
Lewis Tree Surgery (Moorfield Rd)                                            £300.00
Land Registry Fee for Deed of Dedication 
(Lawn Trust)                                                                                    £80.00
CAPALC (New councillors training)                                           £175.00
Clerks Petty Cash                                                                          £500.00

TOTAL TO PAY                                                                            £3,459.71

ACCOUNTS RECEIVED
Peasgood & Skeates (cemetery fee)                                             £57.50                                                         
Ashley Arbon (half year rent Stonehill Field)                             £127.50
Allotments (various cheques received for Rent)                       £168.00
Parish Precept    2017/18                                                          £20,875.00                  
TOTAL RECEIVED                                                                        £21,228.00

ITEM 15. CORESPONDENCE
None
ITEM 16. DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Tuesday 14th November 2017.
Meeting closed at 9.50pm.
 






